[CJ CheilJedang – 답변]
· As replied previously, in regard to doing business with shareholders associated with forced labor, CJ CheilJedang had no legal grounds to restrict the capacity of those shareholders.

· CJ CheilJedang is currently building a sustainable supply chain management system. Therefore, strategically important key suppliers are selected for the implementation of the supply chain management system. Not all of the suppliers have a direct business relationship with CJ CheilJedang, therefore it is difficult to clarify all inquiries, but we are continuously seeking to improve the sustainability of the supply chain as much as possible.

· Regarding the suppliers that are not direct business partners to CJ CheilJedang, we can only obtain limited information under the current legal system, due to the risk of unfair business interference. However, we were able to identify to some extent the current realities of the salt farms through various channels and interviews.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]CJ CheilJedang plans to expand the scope of an audit and upgrade the system to improve the sustainability of the supply chain. Since announcing CJ CheilJedang’s commitment to sustainability in 2021, we are aiming to eliminate human rights risks within our relevant parties. We performed human rights due diligence on domestic sites in Korea in 2021, and in 2022, we’ve been working to expand our due diligence scope to include overseas sites and supply chains, such as ingredient suppliers.

